GAPP Meeting Minutes
Monday, May 16, 2011
2012 Exchange
What is GAPP

Frau Timmermann explained that GAPP stands for German-American Partnership Program, an academic and cultural exchange between AHS and the Hans-Leinberger Gymnasium in Landshut, Germany. Frau Timmermann handed out a pink sheet which describes this program in detail. This program has been in existence at AHS since 1994.

Dates:
Tentative March 31, 2012 – April 27,2013
German students come during their Easter break, plus are allowed to add on another two weeks. The earliest the group could leave Germany would be Saturday, March 31st with Frau Timmermann estimating their return on April 27th. Exact dates are set once we pick partners. Additionally, students and teachers fly into Chicago and spend 2-3 nights in Chicago. Families should anticipate the Germans being here during Easter.
Number of Students:

The number of German students coming depends on the number of host families available. Hosting a student is open to anyone at AHS, but first priority is given to those in German class. Approximately 25 students come to AHS.

Where do they go/What do they do?

Students are housed with families, attend school here at AHS ( a minimum of 10 are required by the GAPP program), and see sites of historical, academic, cultural and economic importance in our community and other areas of the state. Two field trips are joint ones with the costs being split between the Germans and Americans. These are to Madison and then Cashton/La Crosse to see an Amish community and the Mississippi River. Other local field trips have been to the courthouse/jail, cranberry marsh, Cheese factory/maple syrup, Golden Eagle Log Homes, Manitowoc/Green Bay and Wisconsin Dells/House on the Rock. The local field trips take place either during the day or after school. AHS students may accompany those field trips only after school hours, if they wish.

What do we as host families have to do?

Your guest will need their own BED, not their own room. You will need to provide them with meals and transportation to school. If your son/daughter rides the bus, your German guest can do this as well. Transportation for local field trips will be needed for those planned after school. For those field trips planned during the day, transportation is only needed for inclement weather. 

Attending meetings, planning activities, organizing the fundraising events and helping out are also expectations of the families and students involved in the GAPP program. The first fundraising event is on Friday, October 7th before the pep rally when we do our Oktoberfest. The first GAPP activity is the welcome dinner which typically happens either the day of arrival or the next.
Families have also joined forces and planned trips with and without overnights to water parks in the Dells and the Mall of America in Minneapolis.

Fundraising events which have taken place for several years are the Oktoberfest during Homecoming Week, selling of chocolate Advent calendars and the student auction. Other events which the groups have held include selling concessions at the PAC, a quilt raffle and a brat fries during Kindle the Spirit and at Mrs. Frost’s Native American store on West Grand when she had a pow-wow during Cranberry Blossom Festival.

All German guests are invited to prom, which will take place on Saturday, April 21st.

How does my son/daughter get to travel to Germany in 2013?
Frau Timmermann shared with the group that hosting does not grant automatic participation in the trip to Landshut in 2013. She highlighted the requirements detailed on the pink handout, e.g. German language study, eligibility, letters of recommendation and behavior. All of this information, plus more, is available at her GAPP web site http://ahsgapp.weebly.com  Frau Timmermann emphasized that the German trip is for .5 credit and that participants receive a grade for the German portion of their GAPP experience.

How much will it cost for my son/daughter to travel to Germany in 2013?
GAPP is the most economical student travel program available. Since only a travel agent is used for booking tickets, there are no additional fees being paid to an organization to help plan the trips. The Americans plan the German itinerary and make the arrangements, while the Germans do the same for the Americans’ trip. Frau Timmermann shared that students for the past 3 trips have paid $1600, $1700 and $1800 for their month-long stays. True costs have been between $2000-$2300 for each trip. The amount that the students and families have fundraised for each trip has significantly reduced the total cost. Frau Timmermann cautioned that airfares and the Euro exchange rate are two factors which she cannot control. Parents should be prepared for the true cost of their child’s trip to be around $2500.

Can I go along too?

Since 2013 is a festival year – the year that the entire town re-enacts a medieval wedding of the Polish princess to the Bavarian duke, Mary Ladick (715-423-5233) is planning an adult trip. This would include touring of other sites, in addition to attendance at the Landshuter Wedding festivities.

The chaperone(s) is chosen by Frau Timmermann with administrative approval.  AHS faculty are asked first to help chaperone the trip. In previous years, Mary Ladick chaperoned due to her substantial work and  involvement in planning the Germans’ visit to Wisconsin. Other parents have assisted with chaperoning duties, since most non-teaching professions cannot have four weeks to devote to a study-trip.

Next Meeting:

Please watch your e-mail for the next meeting, which will be held towards the beginning of September. The agenda will include questions regarding hosting, planning the Oktoberfest, and quantity of Advent Calendars to be ordered.
